Dear friends and family,

It has been a while since I have written an update. I must say that there are just a few things that are going on here.

Right now I'm in LA where I'm working on the base, doing landscaping and maintenance. This is really nice if I must say. It allows me to think about what is next and still serve the base with simple, yet important things that need to be done. One very nice thing that I've been able to do was fixing a garden for a family on base. All the plants died and just looked terrible. When you walked by you just got depressed. So I took the challenge and started taking out all the plants, flowers, weed and the wood chips. I wanted to start from nothing on this one. So I made sure no weeds are able to come back up and designed it in a way that it would take no maintenance at all. It looks clean, neat and simple (good simple).

A not so nice thing was that I needed to crawl underneath a trailer when it was 90 degrees (35 in Celsius), to go and find a dead animal. After spending the entire morning under the trailer in a tight, dirty, smelly, spider webs and spiders everywhere, I could not find anything. It was so frustrating to me. The lady told me to stop and get lunch. If it continued or got worse she would get me.

Future wise, I'm going to Texas on august the 9th to meet with some people about a project in Africa. This is a farming project that will allow people to get jobs, get food, education, it will build up the community and the country. They also work with orphanages and that's where I'm interested in. Making the connection between the farm and the orphanages.

So I'll be going to Texas to get more information on what they're doing, what I'll be doing and maybe what YWAM could be doing.

I will be there for 4 days, my plane ticket costs about 300 dollars, 220 Euros. At the moment I have money to pay for my health insurance but not for these kind of things. I would like to ask if some of you could help me out in this. It doesn't have to be the whole thing, even the smallest contribution helps me so much. On my website are the ways to support me:

http://dare2-dream.weebly.com/contact.html
Thank all of you so much in following me and my journey. I will let you all know how everything went in Texas.

Love and blessings,

Bob de Groot

http://dare2-dream.weebly.com/
